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Fr. Guillermo Campuzano to Head CM Western Province Mission Office 

St. Louis, Mo.— Leadership at the Congregation of the Mission Western Province is pleased to 
announce that Fr. Guillermo Campuzano, C.M. (commonly known as “Fr. Memo”), has been 
named Chief Mission Integration Officer for the Congregation of the Mission Western Province. 
In assuming this position, which has been vacant, he will transition out of his current role as 
Vice President for Mission and Ministry at DePaul University in Chicago, in which he has served 
for four years.  
 
“This new responsibility, we feel, is uniquely suited to Fr. Memo’s talents and experience, in that 
it calls for someone who can both lead a multi-faceted and international approach to mission 
integration for the entire province as well as someone who possesses a genuine fire for the 
Vincentian charism,” said Fr. Patrick McDevitt, C.M., Provincial Superior for the Western 
Province. “This position will provide leadership, direction, and focus for the Western Province’s 
efforts in keeping with our current Apostolic Planning process.”   
 
At this role with the Western Province, Fr. Memo will help create new levels of cooperation and 
initiatives between the Province and DePaul with enhancing the Catholic and Vincentian 
presence at the university.     
 
While DePaul searches for a permanent replacement for the Vice President for Mission and 
Ministry position, Mark Laboe, who currently serves as Associate Vice President for Faculty and 
Staff engagement in that office, will hold the position on an interim basis.  
 
“I am genuinely excited for the tremendous opportunities this new arrangement brings forth,” Fr. 
McDevitt said, “both for building our mission integration efforts and for enhancing our 
collaboration with DePaul University, which remains an important part of the Vincentian family.”  
 
For five years prior to his time at DePaul University, Fr. Campuzano, a native of Colombia, was 
at the UN as the international representative of the Congregation of the Mission.  He has 
worked in a variety of roles in his 30 years of ministry, mostly in priestly, laity, and religious life 
formation and higher education. He has been a member of the Western Province since 2007 
after working for five years in Aparecida, Brazil. 
 
“Fr. Memo has been a trusted leader at the university, and I am excited to see him serve the 
Western Province in this capacity,” DePaul President Robert L. Manuel said. “I am equally 
excited to know that he will be instrumental in helping DePaul build on our commitment to the 
Vincentian charism through this position.”  
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The Congregation of the Mission was founded in 1625 in France by St. Vincent de Paul. The 
Western Province was established in 1818 and is currently headquartered in St. Louis, Mo., and 
includes ministries, parishes, and apostolates throughout the western U.S. and Kenya. The 
congregation is dedicated to serving the material poor, education, and the formation of new 
priests in accordance with the teachings and philosophy of its founder.    
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